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FRIDAY 24th March 2023 
CWPS ACTIVITY CALENDAR 

DATE ACTIVITY DETAILS 

Tuesday 25th April Anzac Day Public Holiday 

Monday 8th – Wednesday 10th May Grade 5 Camp TBA 

Thursday 11th May Professional Practice Day Pupil Free Day 

Wednesday 31st May Curriculum Day Pupil Free Day 

Wednesday 21st June SCHOOL PHOTO DAY All students 

Thursday 22nd June Parent & Teacher Meetings TBA 

Monday 21st – Wednesday 23rd August Grade 4 Camp TBA 

Monday 6th November Curriculum Day Pupil Free Day 

 
 

VICTORIAN TERM DATES FOR 2023 

 START ENDS LAST DAY DISMISSAL 

TERM 1 Monday 30th January Thursday 6th April 2:30pm Dismissal 

TERM 2 Monday 24th April               Friday 23rdJune 2:30pm Dismissal 

TERM 3  Monday 10th July Friday 15th September 2:30pm Dismissal 

TERM 4 Monday 2nd October Wednesday 20th December 1:30pm Dismissal 

 
SUMMER INTERSCHOOL SPORTS COMPETITION FOR GRADE 6 STUDENTS 

DATE LOCATION  

Friday 31st March CWPS vs Pascoe Vale  P/S 
(all games played at Pascoe Vale  P/S) 

Away game 

 
Dear School Community, 
 
I trust that you have all enjoyed our inaugural Moonlight Cinema Night. I would like to thank Betsy, Kate, Bridget and 
Jo, along with the rest of the Community Group members and volunteers who have put a lot of effort into bringing 
our community together for this fun family evening.  
 
LEAVE 
I will be taking a few days leave from Tuesday to Friday next week. Mr Copping will be Acting Principal in my absence 
and Ms Amerena will be Acting Assistant Principal.  
 
ENROLMENT TOURS 
In recent weeks I have begun taking enrolment tours for prospective students to join our 2024 Prep cohort. The 
Department of Education are updating enrolment forms and enrolment timelines for Government Primary Schools, as 
such we are not able to distribute or accept enrolment forms until Term 2.  
 
In the interim, if you have any neighbours or friends looking to enrol for 2024, please have them contact the office to 
arrange a personalised tour.  
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We are also planning an Open Day for prospective families during Education Week in May. More information about 
this will be shared soon.  
 
NAPLAN 
Earlier this week, the last of the NAPLAN tests were administered to our students in grades three and five. They have 
now completed online National testing in all four areas: reading, writing, conventions of language and numeracy. We 
are proud of their efforts and are looking forward to continuing with our regular learning programs.  
 
SCHOOL COUNCIL UPDATE 
Last week, School Council met to farewell the outgoing and welcome the new. As such we bid farewell to Cath Hill who 
has done a lot of work to support Anna in our Canteen. We thank Cath for all her hard work and wish her well. With 
this we also welcomed Verity Loria as the newest member, along with re-elected members Tom Morris, Helen 
Myroforidis and Sonia Hegarty.  
 
The 2023/2024 School Council has now been formed and office bearer positions filled as follows: 
Parent Rep - Donald Parton - President 
Parent Rep - Mel Gangemi - Vice President 
Parent Rep - Tom Morris - Treasurer 
Parent Rep - Amanda Handley - Secretary 
Parent Rep - Sonia Hegarty - Buildings, Grounds & Sustainability  
Parent Rep - Kylie Pascoe - HR  
Parent Rep - Helen Myroforidis - Grants  
Parent Rep - Verity Loria - Canteen 
Co-opted - Betsy Dray - CWPS Community Group President 
Co-opted - Georgina Michaleas - OSHC 
DE Rep - Mark Colagrande - Executive Officer 
DE Rep - Dan Copping - Education 
DE Rep - Olivia Franco - Minutes Secretary 
DE Rep - Patricia Amerena  
DE Rep - vacant 
 
It’s hard to believe that at the end of this next fortnight we will reach the end of Term1 and begin our April School 
Holiday break.  
 
Kind regards, 
Mark COLAGRANDE 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MOONLIGHT 
CINEMA 

Thanks to CWPS 
Community 

Group 
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Grade Student Value Student Value Presented by 

1D Izayah We Are Learners Paige  We Are Learners Mr Peric 

1E Leon We Are Learners Flora We Are Learners Ms Esposito 

2C Zoe We Are Learners Vito We Are Learners Ms Cavoli 

2F Aizah We Are Learners Toby We Are Learners Ms Fonte De Vos 

2N Lily We Are Learners Gianni  We Care Mr Niciak 

3B George We Are Learners   Ms. Blackman 

3R Isabel We Care  Rosina We Care Mr Robinson 

3S Huon We Care  Julius We Care Mrs Spiteri/Mrs Pavich 

4K Pepe We Are Learners Will We Are Learners Mr Krauss 

4M Max We Are Respectful Connie We Are Learners Ms McKenzie/Ms Corn 

4P   Carla We Are Leaners Ms Preston 

5M Paddy We Care  Paige T We Are Learners Ms Mardesic 

5R Nicole We Are Learners Niko We Are Learners Ms Taylor 

5T Dylan We Are Learners Sophie We Are Respectful Mr Torpey 

6A Vera We Are Learners Sam We Care Mr Aitken 

6F Wilbur We Are Learners Sabine We Are Learners Ms Franco 

6R Jake We Are Respectful Alara We Are Respectful Mrs Rigby 

 

 
CWPS GOOD CITIZENS 

 

These students are acknowledged and thanked by their House Captains for being Good Citizens by exhibiting positive 

behaviours which reflect our School Values. 
 

 17th March 24th March 

Green House Niamh 6F Maudie 6F 

Red House Angus 1E Alistair 1E 

Gold House Josephine 3S Augie 2F 

Blue House Gianni 2N Frankie 3R 
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GRADE 4 WRITING 
 

In Writing the Grade 4’s have been working on the 6 +1 Writing traits. This 
week we focussed on the voice of the writer, how that can look different and 
how different aspects can change a story. 
In this session we looked at writing a known story from another character’s 
perspective. Here are a couple of examples from the Grade 4 cohort 

 

                     Grade A  

                                               (or B, or C, or D, OR F.) 
 Written by Dylan S based off of the Timmy Failure novels 
 

                             Chapter 1 
 

Hi, I'm Rollo Tookus, Timmy Failure’s friend. You’ve probably heard 
about Timmy as he has his own book series, with me starring as a secondary 
character. Now, as most of Timmy’s books have exploded in popularity, I 
decided to make my own book, from my personal experience and perspective. 
 

 It all started with a nice sunny morning, and I got myself dressed, 
brushed my teeth, and put my shoes on like any ordinary person would. Little 
did I know that this would be the day that would change my grade average 
forever. Kind of. You know what I mean. Anyways, I walked straight into the 
classroom and BANG, the first hurdle thrown at me. A giganto hurdle at that. 
 

I sat at my desk, like I always have, the chair creaked a little, like it 
always has and I wish I would start losing some weight, like I always have. 
The hurdle came as soon as Old Man Crocus discussed our topic. Crocus is 
my teacher. He's basically an ordinary teacher, except he’s 183 years old. 
Anyways, the first hurdle I was talking about came in the shape of my best 
friend, Timmy Failure. His last name was originally Fayleure, but someone 
changed it, and now you see it the way you see it.  
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Marcel 
Written by Zara Mc 

Based off of the book - This Moose belongs to me 
 
 

Marcel owned a kid. 
Well, he hadn’t ALWAYS owned a kid. The kid sort of just cam to him. 
He was taking a stroll in the woods when this kid started following him. He 
didn’t mind at first, but after a while the kid got annoying. 
First hour: “Marcel do this.” 
Second hour: “Marcel do that.” 

Third hour: ‘MARCEL! ARE YOU EVEN LISTENING?!?!?!” 

 

Kid is annoying, Though poor, tired Marcel. 
 

Mum’s point of view  
Written by Amber C, Niamh P and Connie L 

Based on the Book Diary of a Wombat 
 
Monday 
Morning: Made kids breakfast and got them ready for school while getting ready for work. 
Evening: Had a very busy day and the kids were very wild. Daycare is hard. 
Afternoon: Came home to find a giant hole in the garden. 
 
Tuesday 
Morning: Got kids ready for school  
Evening: Work was the same as yesterday. 
Afternoon: Came home and found the washing buried under ground. 
 
Wednesday 
Morning: Wombat appeared at the door when kids left and demanded carrots he made a 
hole in the door  
Evening: Went to daycare upset to find kids were wild  
Afternoon: Come back door is blocked up but the annoying wombat was banging the trash 
can I give him more carrots frustratedly  
 
Thursday 
Morning: Get ready for work hoping that wombat wont come back again  
Evening: I had a daycare meeting  
Afternoon: Found the wombat eating all the cardboard boxes and found out he wanted rolled 
oats. He's a very picky wombat. 
 
Friday 
Morning: Got kids ready for school while getting ready for work. 
Evening: I got very bored while working because the kids were on an excursion. 
Afternoon: I came home to find that annoying wombat plucking all the petals of my flowers 
this week was hard. I'm excited for the weekend. 
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MUSIC SCHOLARSHIPS ARE OPEN.  

 
For a term of free lessons please apply by filling out these details and emailing to Marianne at 
violinmaz@gmail.com 
 
Instruments available  
 
Cello ( Katy Molina) 
Violin (Katy Molina) 
Flute / recorder ( Molly Jenkins) 
Clarinet ( Mitchell Hand) (grade 4 students and above only) 
Saxophone (Mitchell Hand) ( grade 4 students and above only) 
 
Parent name: ________________________________________ 

 
Student name:_______________________________________ 

 
Student year level / class:______________________________ 

 
Parent phone:_______________________________________ 

 
Parent email:________________________________________ 

 
Instrument interested in:______________________________ 

 
 
The scholarships will include a term of group lessons. Instruments can be hired through the school or 
by other arrangement or students can use their own.  
 
Applications close: 31st March.  
 
Lessons will begin in term 2.  
 
Any questions please text Marianne on 0417 550 924 or email violinmaz@gmail.com 
 

mailto:violinmaz@gmail.com
mailto:violinmaz@gmail.com
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